City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – August 21, 2013
Attendees:  Gary Baldwin, Johnny Welch, Paula Wendorf, Carol Timper, Bob Tessmer, Michelle Ladd and Doug Stickler
Absent:  Nichole Guilfoy, Debbie Lytle and Rachael Beane
New Members
The committee welcomed a new member, Michelle Ladd, from EBS.
Procurement Services Inspection
Procurement Services was inspected for safety issues.  A number of improvements had been made since the last inspection, but some relatively minor items were observed:

· A few lights are still out, but employees have commented that they prefer to have them that way.

· Several employees commented on ventillation being an issue and they’re currently using oscillating fans to help with that.  Those fans that are positioned off the floor and are unsecured could present a safety hazard.

· The mail boxes near the entry could be more secure.  They are currently secured to the wall at only one point.
· A few ceiling tiles were missing.

· Two electrical outlet issues were noted.

Procurement Services will be informed of the items noted in the inspection.

OSHA Web Training
Per OSHA regulations, OMF safety committee members are required to take two 4-hour online training courses.  As there isn’t sufficient time to complete these courses as part of the regular monthly meetings, members will need to take them on their own time.  Paula will send out links to the courses.  They need to be completed by September 18th.
Revenue Bureau Incident Report
A report was received for an incident that occurred at the Revenue Bureau.  An automatic door’s deadbolt had been engaged and was preventing the door from fully closing, resulting in it repeatedly opening even though no one was entering or exiting.  Someone passing by was hit by the door.  The committee recommended that a different type of deadbolt keyed from both sides be installed.  The recommendation will be sent to the Revenue Bureau.

